Press Release, 13th October 2005

STRONG AND CONSTANT COMMITMENT FOR NORDIC SKIING

VAL DI FIEMME LOOKS FORWARD

 TO ORGANISING THE THIRD WORLD CHAMPIONSHIP

Snow has made its appearance on the Dolomites in the Trentino region and on the peaks surrounding the Val di Fiemme, thus rapidly announcing winter.

Nordic Ski Fiemme, the committee that organised the Nordic Ski World Championships in 1991 and 2003 and is now applying for those of 2011, is at work. As every year it organises the competitions of the Classical Resort, a fixed appointment for Italy that shall never be questioned, as often reiterated by the chairman of FISI (the Italian Winter Sports Federation), Gaetano Coppi.

The competing season 2005/2006 in Val di Fiemme will include a World Cup event for the disabled: on 16, 17 and 18 December there will be four biathlon competitions and two cross-country skiing competitions in the stadium of Lago di Tesero. 

On 14 and 15 January 2006 the valley will host four cross-country skiing World Cup events (15 km – 30 km FT and two relays) and two Nordic combined competitions, i.e. HS134/10 Km mass start and HS 134/7,5 Km. sprint, the latter with the new starting system called Hurricane.

The organisers of Val di Fiemme would have liked to take part in the Forum Nordicum in Sestriere, also to meet the journalists “friends” of Nordic skiing. Unfortunately they were not given the opportunity to do so and therefore, in fixing the appointment to the Forum Nordicum of next year, the occasion is grasped to highlight some of the activities currently under way.

As to World Cup events of the disabled and the cross-country skiing and Nordic combined World Cup competitions, the committee is already at work. Restoration works at the ski jumping stadium of Predazzo, after the technical problem occurred last year when the metal nets supports broke down due to the excessive weight of snow, are being completed with the replacement of nets and anchoring devices. The problem occurred at the ski jumping stadium, which already hosted two world championships, forced the organisers to cancel the competition of December. In January, however, the facility hosted two Nordic combined B events. Now the ski jumping stadium is in full activity and last summer it also hosted the FIS Summer Grand Prix.

In Lago di Tesero, at the cross-country skiing centre, the press centre will be renovated and new services will be realised for journalists, while the modern snow-making system is waiting for temperature to decrease. 

But the organising committee of Val di Fiemme is in full motion to host the two final days of the Cross Country Tour 2007, with the last day launching an unprecedented ascent competition with a vertical drop of over 420 metres along the Olimpia 3 slope on the Alpe Cermis, but also to define all details related to the application to organise the World Championships in 2011.

FIS inspectors have recently and positively carried out a field inspection; next official step will be the presence at the FIS Congress in Portugal in May.

Nordic skiing in Val di Fiemme is therefore strongly supported and promoted by the organising committee. The warm welcome and hospitality of the valley is well known, but the organisers wish to renovate their invitation to be present for next World Cup events.

